Dawson Springs Elementary School

SBDM Meeting, November 14, 2016 at 3:30 PM     Minutes                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                      
The DS Elementary SBDM Council was called to order by chairperson, Jennifer Ward. Present were Lori Back, Chris Baird, Joni Stuessel, and Barbara P’Poole. Chairperson Jennifer Ward and Secretary Ashley Marsili were present.  Melissa Larimore, representative from the Progress was also present.  Members not present were Debra Oldham.
First item of business was to approve the November 14, 2016 agenda.  Chris Baird motioned to approve the agenda and Barbara P’Poole seconded the motion.
· The October 17, 2016 meeting minutes were approved with a motion by Chris Baird and a second by Lori Back.
Old Business:

1. Writing Policy was reviewed again by Joni Stuessel.  Joni met with individual teachers from each grade level to help give input on the writing pieces that needed to be included in the writing matrix.  On Wednesday, November 9, 2016 Joni conducted Wonderful Wednesday meetings with all teachers during planning periods to discuss the matrix and get additional input from teachers.  The Writing Policy will remain on the Old Business section of the agenda through this school year until all necessary changes have been made and the policy is ready for next year.
New Business:
1. The council was provided a copy of the budget dated 11/09/2016.  It was reported by Chairperson Ward that 79.0% of the budget has been spent leaving a remaining balance of $5,995.28.  
2. Lori Back motioned to approve the budget and Barbara P’Poole seconded the motion.
3. Chairperson Ward shared technology issues with the council:

a. Pandora has been blocked in the elementary building due to student access
4. November 17th at 4:30 PM will be Parent teacher conferences.
Policy Reviews:
1. The council was provided a copy of the Alignment with State Standards Policy.  The last review of this policy was on 11/10/2015.  With discussion being held around the wording “implementation and impact checks” chairperson Ward said she would contact the Jr./Sr. High council and compare policies.  Upon checking with the Jr./Sr. High policy online, the wording is the same, therefore it will not be changed on the elementary policy.  With the noted discussion and possible changes Joni Stuessel motioned to approve the policy and Barbara P’Poole seconded the motion.
2. The council was provided a copy of the Emergency Plan Policy.  The last review of this policy was on 11/10/15.  With no noted changes since the last reading Joni Stuessel motioned to approve the policy and Lori Back seconded the motion.
Good News Report:
Elementary STLP will advance to State competition in April at Lexington.



Students include:



Mark O’Neil



Ariana Henderson



Claire Midkiff



Eryn Sizemore



Evan Samples



Connor Latham



Maddie Back



Savannah Matheny



Brett Reynolds



Bobby Cotton
Upcoming Events:

October - November 2016 upcoming events were discussed.  
Public Comment:
No public comment 
Joni Stuessel motioned to adjourn the meeting and Barbara P’Poole seconded the motion.
Respectfully submitted,
Jennifer Ward, Chairperson
Ashley Marsili, Secretary
